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“Courage”

The other day I was watching a local news program that had a story about a father who had been arrested at his child’s school.  He stated that he had been arrested because he wanted to be informed by the school when the subject of homosexuality would be discussed.  He stated that he wanted this information because he planned to keep his child at home on that particular school day.  I don’t know how the dialogue broke down between the school and the parent, but it ended with him being arrested.

In watching the father on the steps of the courthouse, he looked as though he was all alone in the world.  I think he must have felt like Elijah did in I Kings 18:19 “I alone am left a prophet of the Lord; but Baal’s prophets are four hundred and fifty men.” Have you ever felt that way?  That you thought you were all alone?
 Elijah worshiped and prayed all alone atop of a mountain and he mustered the courage to call down fire from heaven.  Many times we are thrust into leadership roles as pastors and shepherds.  Leaders always need courage.  No one who wants to bring about change can manage without courage.  In John Maxwell’s Leadership Bible, he stated three reasons for courage in Elijah:

His resolution outweighed his reservations. Although greatly outnumbered, Elijah resolved that Baal had to be confronted at any cost.

His desires outweighed his desperation.  Although it was a risk, Elijah wanted to honor God more than anything else.

His compassion outweighed his complaints.  Although Elijah did not like the people’s attitude, he wanted them to find and follow the Lord our God!

We must remember that at times, we might think that we are the only one standing for what is right! However, we must remember on this journey in life “that one person with courage from God makes a majority!”

See you at District Assembly!  We are on the move!

 Jossie

New Church Organized

On Sunday, May 8th,  Discovery Church - A Church of the Nazarene was organized with 20 charter members in Plymouth, MA.   “It was a wonderful celebration in the Lord!” reports D.S. Jossie Owens.
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Reynolds Institute and ENC Adult Studies Partnership

The partnership between Reynolds Institute and ENC Adult Studies continues.  Many of Reynolds Institute’s professors are also adjunct faculty with ENC Adult Studies.  They have been invited to participate in the writing of syllabi for courses in the Certificate for Ministry.  On the recommendation of the Board of Ministerial Studies, the Reynolds Institute Board of Trustees voted to adopt the Certificate for Ministry courses and syllabi as the curriculum for the Reynolds Institute Classes.  

There will be a period of transition with the present curriculum being continued for those nearing completion of the Course of Study.   A process has been established for any Reynolds Institute student who desires to, to portfolio their work into the Certificate for Ministry at ENC.  Providing space is available, Reynolds Institute Students may take any course being offered at ENC Adult Studies.  Reynolds Institute Classes taught in Massachusetts with the approved syllabus and instructor will offer the possibility of college credit being given for that class.  

Reynolds Institute Staff Changes

Bruce Paul resigned as the Director of the Center for Education effective with the meeting of the Board of Trustees, April 12.  Appreciation for Bruce’s work during the past was expressed by the Board.  The Board elected Larry Ogden, Executive Director, as the interim Director of the Center for Education and Melissa Andrew as registrar.  Any question about class schedules or registration may be directed to either of them.

Reynolds Institute Summer Course Announced

New Testament Gospels will be offered for the 2005 summer semester through Reynolds Institute. Classes will meet at Windsor Hills Camp on the following dates (and times):  July 15-16; August 12-13; and September 9-10, 2005 (Fridays 7:00 - 11:00 p.m., Saturday 8:45 - 5:30 p.m.).  The course instructor is Rev. Paul Willette.  Students wishing to register can do so online at www.ReynoldsInstitute.org or they can contact Melissa Andrew at 978-597-8258.

Chaplaincy Ministries

All Nazarene Chaplains and anyone interested in the ministry of Chaplaincy are invited to gather together for lunch on Friday, May 27, during District Assembly's lunch break. We will meet in the Presidents Dinning Room at the back of the Commons. Just go through the lunch line and bring your tray to the back of the room. Our guest speaker will be Chaplain Barry Cook, our new Regional Chaplain Coordinator for the ENC Region. He has asked that you come prepared to share the highlights of your ministry this year. See you at Assembly!

Rev. Sally Miller

District Chaplaincy Director  
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Sunday School Ministries

General Sunday School Convention
All of the Sunday School workshops at the June 22-24 Sunday School Convention, in Indianapolis, are free and open to all who are interested.  To find a list of workshops and workshop leaders, please go to   www.nazarene.org  and click on “Sunday School” and then on “General Convention.”  

Summer Plans

PLAN:  An old-fashioned Sunday School picnic—A vacation Bible school—To take your children’s, teen’s or adult’s Sunday School classes on a hike—To schedule a church fishing trip (Jesus went fishing with his friends…)—To begin a new Sunday School class this coming September—To schedule a Summer Sunday School attendance rally day—To give “Perfect Summer Sunday School Attendance Awards.”  It takes plans to grow a Sunday School.  

 

Children’s Camp

July 18-23 will be here soon.  Forms and information for our excellent Children’s Camp are available on our Windsor Hills Camp and Conference Center Web-Site  www.whcamp.org   Director Rick Smith has an exciting camp program scheduled.  

 

Please telephone Registrar Fern Woodruff at (603)434-0207 for information on registration.  Please refer volunteer staff who may be  willing to help at the camp to Rick Smith at (802)723-4824.  Lives are changed every year through the ministries of our Children’s camping program.  

 

Children’s Summer Fun Day
On Saturday, August 20, our district’s Children’s Bible Quizzing teams are sponsoring a Summer Fun Day to be held at the South Weymouth Church of the Nazarene.  Included in the day’s activities will be lots of exciting children’s games, lunch and a demonstration of Children’s Bible Quizzing.  

  

For more information please phone District Quiz Director Patsy Malas at (617)770-1946.  The day’s program will be an excellent way to expose your children to the fantastic world of Children’s Bible Quizzing.   

  

Sunday School Questions 
Please contact Ron Keller, District Sunday School Chairman, with questions or suggestions about Sunday School at (978)777-2060.  The District Sunday School Ministries Board wants to help grow our New England Sunday Schools. 
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Nazarene Missions International 

June is World Mission Broadcast Month

Over 98% of the world can be reached through radio.  With your help, we can still “Reach the Unreached” and call them to Jesus through WMB.  A minute of radio time costs $4.  Will you challenge each church member to buy one minute of airtime, the cost of a couple of donuts and coffee?

Pray for

…God’s presence and guidance at the General Conventions and General Assembly  June 20-29.

Appreciation

Thank you to each pastor and church member for your support in giving to world-wide missions.  I know the needs are great in each local church but you have reached out and given with a heart of love to others and I know God has honored that and we thank you. 

Looking Ahead…

July’s emphasis is International Ministry, Bible Schools, and Seminaries.   The “Books for Pastors – Tools for Ministry” offering will continue through 2005-2006.  This is a great month to emphasis the importance of training over 6,000 new pastors in world areas and challenging each member to give $7 - the price of one book.  New England’s goal is $62,455.  We are close to 40% in meeting our goal with 29 churches participating.  Do your best and God will do the rest!

Windsor Hills Camp
Summer Staff Needed at WHC
We are still looking for summer cooks and dining hall helpers for this summer.  If there are any retired cooks – or school teachers with cooking backgrounds – we’d love to hear from you.  This is a very important need. We are also in need of one more nurse for one week of the summer.  This person will need to get a NH nursing license, so it is important that we identify this person early. Please call Dan Whitney to volunteer or to relay information.  603-428-8219

 

Work days are June 3-4 and June 10-11.  
Please let us know you are coming so we know how to prepare for you.  603-478-3363.

 

Have a Dump Truck?  Want to help us for a day?
We need to haul sand from a sand pit just a few miles down the road to our facility, but we need a road licensed truck to accomplish this.  If there were a licensed driver on the district who had a small truck –one who was willing to come up and operate it for us for a half day, it would be very useful to us.

 

Counselors are needed for all of our Summer Camps!
Get the applications on-line.  Don’t delay!  We really need volunteers this summer for every camp!

 
Email is always the best way to reach us: danwhitney@whcamp.org
Family Camp - July 2 - July 10

Rev. Dr. Michael Benson anchors an exciting line-up of speakers and leaders for this summer’s camping kick-off.  He will be joined by children’s workers Donny and Holly Woodbridge, Bible Teacher Dr. William Malas, Nursery Teacher Denise Theroux, and a teen worker staff coordinated by Dan Whitney and supported by “Portrait,” a summer ministry team from E.N.C.  Worship Services will be coordinated by Rebecca Turcott.  Dr. Benson’s ministry will begin in the Monday night service, and will continue through the following Sunday afternoon.
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Nazarene Youth International

June 3-4 --  Give It Back to Camp Day – Windsor Hills Camp (Martha Wilson- Claremont, NH)

July 25-30 -- Senior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Fran Wright - ENC)

August 8-13 -- Junior High Camp - Windsor Hills Camp - (Brian Bollinger- Wollaston, MA)

New England District Calendar
JUNE -- NMI Emphasis: World Evangelism Broadcast & Prayer

3-4
Windsor Hills Camp Work Weekend

22-7/1
General Conventions & Assembly

30-10
Family Camp

JULY -- NMI Emphasis: International Ministry, 

Bible Schools & Seminaries, and Prayer

14
Advisory Board Meeting

18-23
Combined Children’s Camp

25-30
Senior High Camp

 AUGUST -- NMI Emphasis: LINKS & Prayer

1-6
Maine Camp

8-13
Junior High Camp

14-20
Music Camp

20 
Children's Summer Fun Day 

SEPTEMBER -- NMI Emphasis:  Membership, Alabaster & Prayer
3-6
Family Retreat

Prayer Requests

James 5:13-14
We need to pray ...

· for Sally Zink and her cancer treatments and for comfort in these days of loss.

· for our churches without pastors

· for all our public schools and students.

· for all of our churches!

· for our public officials both local and national.

· for unity in the Body of Jesus Christ!

· that the Anointing of the Holy Spirit fall fresh in every service!

· for the sick and hurting in all of our churches and homes!

· for new people to be won for Jesus Christ!

· that God will use each of us everyday as an instrument of HIS Love to others!

· that HE will increase our Faith in HIM!

Praises!!!
· David Wooster is recovering at  home, he’s doing well and working with a physical therapist!

· that ENC has elected Corlis McGee as its new president

· We praise HIM for waking us up this morning!

· We praise HIM for sending HIS SON!

· We praise HIM for providing for our tables and shelter for our comfort.

· We praise HIM for HIS love.

· We praise HIM for sending the HOLY SPIRIT!
Let our prayer be: 
“Thy Will Be Done!”
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